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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
AIR FORCE BASE CONVERSION AGENCY

										          11 Sep 96

FROM:  AFBCA/OL-H
	   6550 White Settlement Rd.
	   Ft. Worth, TX 76114

TO:       Mr. George Lively
	  Oil Spill Eater International Corp.		  current address as of 10/96
	  5545 Harvest Hill, #1116			   13127 Chandler Drive
	  Dallas, TX 75230				    Dallas, TX 75243
	
Dear Mr. Lively

This letter gives you some background information on our circumstances and reports the 
results of our clean up pertaining to the petroleum hydrocarbon stained concrete floor.

During the transfer of the PCB Storage Facility to the Navy, a Texas Natural Resource 
Conservation Commission (TNRCC) representative found a petroleum hydrocarbon stain 
on the concrete floor. The stain was 4 ft x 6 ft, and hidden under a larger transformer. The 
TNRCC representative required a swipe testing be conducted to determined the levels of PCB 
contamination. The results of swipe test detected a high levels of PCB contamination that 
required mitigation before transfer.

We received bioremediation proposals of $5,000.00 and higher from local environmental 
companies. However, we made an in house effort to mitigate this stain to save funds. We used 
a denatured alcohol to mitigate the stain and then had it tested a second time. The test results 
came back and the PCB levels were almost three times higher at 120 ug/ft2.

A member of the Navy gave us a half gallon of your product, Oil Spill Eater II, to try. We 
mixed the half gallon of Oil Spill Eater II with a gallon of water. I place the application on the 
stain and kept it moist for two weeks. After two weeks, we tested the stain again for a third 
time. The levels of PCB contamination went from 120 ug/ft2 to only 8.2 ug/ft2. These levels 
are far below the limits set forth in CFR 40 Part 761.125(3)(b)(i) and in TNRCC’s Chapter 
335.551, Subchapter S.

We saved the tax payers over $5,000.00. I will personally recommend your product to 
everyone I meet in the environmental field. All lab reports are attached.

							       Sincerely,

							       Elliot Smith
							       Engineering Technician




